
HISTORY
 From New England newspapers and government reports of the time. 

* 1905  Boston Maine Steamship Co wharf being built on Kidder Pt
* 1907 Power plant on Kidder Point for Mack Point
* 1914 BAR RR closes Kidder Point power plant for Mack Point
* 1925 BAR abandons Cape Jellison pier; expands Mack Point pier
* 1928  Fire destroys giant Armor fertilizer plant in Searsport
* 1928 "Death Knell" sounded for Stockton Harbor
* 1943 Fire at Summers Fertilizer 5/1/43
* 1944 Price ceiling set on wartime Searsport  fertilizer production
* 1976  Delta Chemical gasses Searsport, causes Fernview shipwreck
* 1971 Summers Fertilizer leader's portrait presented to U Maine 
* 1972 Delta Chemical imports propane
* 1974 Power cable plan between Kidder Pt & Sears Isld  12/23/74
* 1989 Delta ChemicalAmmonia Gas release
* 1984 Sulfuric Acid Spill
* 1994 General Alum & Chemical buys the site
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Coastal Waters Project         
60-A Grace Street
Rockland ME 04841

February 26, 1998

Clarissa Trasko
Maine Department of Environmental 
Protection Bangor ME

Dear Clarissa
I am writing to bring an apparent water 
pollution risk to your attention. 

General Alum Plant has what appears to be a 
stormwater drain/catchment on the shorefront 
of its facility, several meters south of a disused 
pumphouse structure extending out from the 
shore.The catchment appears to be made of 
concrete, with two basins. The front basin has 
a wood front.  Behind the wood barrier is what 
looks like an oil sump, complete with a small 
section of oil boom.   There is a large pipe 
entering into the catchment from the back.



Upon inspection, the oil sump area appears to 
be filled dangerously near to the top with an 
oily substance smelling strongly of petroleum.  
While the design of the catchment is such that 
additional wooden boards could be inserted to 
increase the sump's capacity, it makes much 
more sense to have the oily waste removed 
and properly disposed of.  

Unless this is done, there is a risk that a surge 
of water coming down the water pipe which 
empties into this catchment could overwhelm 
the oil/water separation system and cause a 
discharge of the substance into Stockton 
Harbor.  A vandal could likewise cause a 
release of this oily waste into Stockton Harbor 
by removing or breaking one or more of the 
boards separating the oily waste from the 
intertidal area.

(cont'd page 3)
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Would you please examine this situation and 
take appropriate action to protect Penobscot 
Bay from the potential for a spill from this 
catchment?  Please let me know at your 
earliest convenience what measures you have 
taken.

Sincerely,

Ron Huber, Director
Coastal Waters Project

cc  John Sowles MDEP
      USCG Marine Safety Office
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